MEMORANDUM
	To:


	All Staff,

Education, Communities and Economy Directorate



	From:

	Dr Mary Smith, Director


	Our Ref:

	MS/cl

	Date:

	28 August 2019  

	Subject:

	Welcome Back / HR Policies 


Welcome back after our summer break, and a very warm welcome to all new staff who have joined us. I hope that your summer was relaxing, filled with adventures and good health.  The beginning of a new school year reminds us that the future holds infinite possibilities and challenges ahead
At the Leadership Forum last week, it was noted that the following Policies had been updated:

Outside Employment & Other Interests Policy

Gifts & Hospitality

To access these, please click on the links below which will take you to the Connect articles which summarise each policy and also contain a link to the full policies. Please read and comply with these mandatory policies. 

· Outside Employment & Other Interests Policy 

· Gifts & Hospitality
The Gifts and Hospitality Policy shows that as employees of the Council we should complete an application form for any gifts in excess of £25 to be signed off by your line manager. 
For the avoidance of doubt there is no requirement for teachers to declare gifts given to them by pupils and their families as token gestures of appreciation. These include items such as chocolates, flowers, candles, wine etc

However, for many of our teaching staff the gifts from grateful parents or carers are becoming much more elaborate. Some parents and carers have taken to having whole class collections to give teachers gifts of restaurant vouchers, gift cards and on one occasion a weekend away. 

I am asking Head Teachers and staff to discourage this practice as it puts pressure on our children and their families. Schools  know that supporting families who face financial difficulties to take part in the life of the school community is an important part of their responsibilities and great work is already being done across all Midlothian schools to reduce costs to families, to assist where hardship prevents participation in curriculum or extracurricular activities and to avoid stigmatisation.   In Midlothian 22 % of our children live in families  who fall into poverty (defined  by the Government as households living on less than 50% of  UK average income.  

I would be obliged if schools would recognise this agenda within their School Handbook, and encourage awareness with parents to be mindful of this when they are purchasing collective end of term gifts for their teachers. I am sure teachers would appreciate it if parents or carers made a donation to their school or a local charity. 

If you have questions or seek further clarity, please do not hesitate to discuss with your line manager directly.  
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